



October 5, 2012

Mr. Lowell Beckenhauer
Beckenhauer Construction Company, Inc.
PO Box 866-1901 Riverside Blvd.
Norfolk, NE 68701

Dear Lowell:

On April 14, 2012 a severe hail storm caused major water and hail damage to the Faith Regional Health Services Emergency Department and Clinical Decision Unit. Faith Regional Health Services invited local businesses to submit RFP's and after careful consideration, Beckenhauer Construction was selected as the general contractor.

I would like to offer my endorsement and appreciation to Beckenhauer Construction. This project was highly visible and very critical to the hospital and community and throughout the project we were able to keep open lines of communication, quickly adjust to any project or scope changes and maintain a professional and efficient relationship that to ensure the project's success. Beckenhauer chose competent sub-contractors and worked closely with the insurance company to maintain the scope of the project. I would also like to commend the project superintendent, Austin Funk who worked diligently to keep the project on schedule, to provide timely communications and who managed an overall flexible project schedule to meet the needs of the hospital and overall project scope.

On September 13, 2012 Faith Regional Health Services re-opened the Emergency Department and Clinical Decision Unit unveiling a modern and functional area with improvements that support efficient patient flow, patient access and provide our patients an environment of love and care. I would like to extend my gratitude to Beckenhauer Construction for their expertise, dedication and personal attention to this very critical project and its successful outcome. Please feel free to use this letter as a recommendation for your company. I look forward to working again with you in the future.

Sincerely,

Curtis Lancaster, CHFM

**Executive Director of Support Services** 

Faith Regional Health Services

CL/alf